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 Guest Article: Submitted,  by  Anthony Yarbrough 

Autauga County Master Gardeners Association 

August 2015   

Entertain, Educate, Elevate Next Meeting  

August 13, 

2015 

Meeting  Location: 

Autaugaville  

Extension Office 

@9:00AM 

 

Random Thoughts  

On Interns 
 Well here we are about to graduate our most wonderful interns for 2015.  

Let me say that it has been a joy to work with each and every one of you since 

meeting you last Fall.  I hope that you have learned a lot and hope to see you 

volunteering a lot in the future.   

 We definitely need you.  It takes around 10 people per garden to ade-

quately take care of the Prattvillage and Demonstration Gardens.  Most of the 

time we have less than five show up on work days.  If you can find a little time, 

even an hour a week, it would greatly be appreciated. 

 There are many more opportunities to volunteer beside working in our 

gardens.  We have many opportunities to give out information at many of our 

booths.  Hopefully some of you will go on and be advanced Master Gardeners 

and teach classes with subject in which you are familiar. 

 When I started the Master Gardener program in 2009, It was for a very 

selfish reason.  I wanted to learn how to best grow things for my garden, period.  

Ok, I will give 50 hours to do this with no intention of doing any more.  But, I had 

no idea of the quality of people I would meet nor the fun experienced from get-

ting together with other Master Gardener’s.  I had over 200 volunteer hours that 

first year. 

 One thing that drives me is an insatiable desire to learn.  It became quite 

obvious that if you don’t continue to study and apply gardening techniques, you 

will  quickly lose much of your acquired knowledge.   

 Anyway let me be the first to congratulate you and I certainly hope it will 

be a long association with us. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 

Governors 

Mansion 

workday 

4 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

5 6 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

Lunch and 
Learn Bulbs 

7 

ACMGA Board 

meeting  10 AM 

Webinar 

8Sneak some 
zucchini on your 
neighbor’s porch 
day 

 

Chilton Co EXPO 

9 10 

Governors 

Mansion 

workday 

11 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

12 13 

ACMGA  

Meeting 10AM 
Intern Gradua-
tion  

14 15 

16 17 

Governors 

Mansion 

workday 

18 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

19 20 

Prattvillage 
8:00 AM 

21 22 

23 24 

Governors 

Mansion 

workday 

25 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

26 27 

Prattvillage 
8:00 AM 

28 

Plant Propaga-

tion Workshop 

Extension ofc 

29 

30 31 

Governors 

Mansion 

workday 

     

August 2015 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

2 3 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

Lunch and 
Learn Garden 
Design 

4 5 

Al and AU First 

football game 

6 7 

Labor Day 

  

8 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

9 

AMGA Fall Sem-

inar in Clanton 

1st Intern Class?? 

10 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

ACMGA Meet-

ing 6PM 

11 12 

13 14 

Governors 

Mansion 

workday 

15 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

16 17 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

18 19 

20 21 

Governors 

Mansion 

workday 

22 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

23Yom Kippur 

 

 

Autumn Begins 

24 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

25 26 

27 28 

Governors 

Mansion 

workday 

29 

Demo Garden 

8:00 AM 

30    

September 2015 
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What’s Bugging You  

 

 

 

 

 

Can You Identify the above insects? 

Beneficial or Destructive 

(Answer  is  on  the  Last Page) 

 

July speaker at the monthly meeting was 

Jane McCarthy.  She gave information on the 

Governor’s Mansion and the greenhouse at 

Maxwell Air Force Base.  They need volunteers 

to help with the Gover- nor’s Mansion.  Get 

in touch with Jane to find out how you might volunteer.  

334.221.9936 

July Monthly Meeting 
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Governor's Mansion Report   by Amanda Borden 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers at the Governor’s Mansion spent most of July weeding, trim-

ming, and trying to stay in the shade as much as possible.  They pulled 

vines off the fence around the tennis court and limbed up camellias near 

the driveway.  One day was spent pruning away dead stems from hydran-

geas and pulling weeds in the Secret Garden.  Anyone wishing to volun-

teer must call Jane McCarthy by noon the Friday before you plan to work.   

334.221.9936 

. Tour of Maxwell AFB greenhouse set up for Nov 12 at 10 am.  

We will need names of those attending tour to give to Jane 

McCarthy so that they will be able to enter base.  
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Monthly Social at Las Casitas 

Intern  Graduation Luncheon 
Lets show our interns how important they are to us.  All 

MG members should do their best to attend the intern 

graduation luncheon on August 13 at the Autauga County 

Extension Office.  It is pot luck so bring your Sunday Best 

dish.  The extension office is providing chicken strips.  

Meeting will begin at 10:00 AM. 
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Hummingbird Award for July 

The Hummingbird Award for the month of July went to Bob 

Scheffler.  Bob has done an outstanding job in taking care 

of the trees planted at the Autauga County Court house.  

These trees were planted to honor the 50-year anniversary 

of the Master Gardener Program in the United States.  Hats 

off for a job well done. 
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Alabama Gardener’s Calendar 

                                                              

 

 

 

Fruits and Nuts 

• Cut out old blackberry canes after fruiting 

and then fertilize and cultivate for replace-

ment 

canes. 

• Remember to order new catalogs for fruit 

selection. 

Shrubs 

 Layer branches of hydrangea. 

Lawns 

• Watch for diseases. 

• Mow regularly. 

 Water as needed. 

Roses 

• Keep roses healthy and actively growing. 

• Hybrid teas and floribundas may need slight 

pruning to prevent scraggly appearance. 

 

 

 

 

 

Annuals and Perennials 

• Water as needed. Plant perennials and 

biennials. 

Bulbs 

 Divide old iris plantings and add new ones. 

Miscellaneous 

• Keeping flowers, shrubs, trees, and lawns 

healthy is the major task during this month. 

• This means close observation for insects 

and 

diseases. 

 Water. 

Vegetable Seed 

• Plant turnips, rutabagas, beans, and peas in 

south Alabama. 

Vegetable Plants 

• Plant cabbage, collards, cauliflower, Brussels 

sprouts, broccoli 

August 
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Important Announcements 

From Pam Olson:  Here’s your monthly reminder to bring items for the “Cultivating Our Com-
munity” project with you to the next meeting. Pam Olson usually collects them. If she’s not at 
the meeting, Nancy Waggoner steps in. This is our sister project to the Prattville-Autauga 
Demonstration Garden. Produce from the garden supplies fresh vegetables to AICC, Autauga 
Interfaith Care Center – our county’s food bank. But people who need a temporary helping 
hand have many needs in addition to food. Cleaning products, both personal and for the 
home, can take a big bite out of one’s wallet yet are essential for one’s dignity. We, as individ-
ual members, help supply the non-food items. AICC is in constant need of: adult toothbrush-
es, toothpaste, shampoo, deodorant, dish detergent, laundry detergent, and household 
cleaners. Smaller-sized store brand cleaning products are better because your dollars put 
products into more bags at the center. Sample sizes of any of the items are okay, too. Any-
thing is appreciated!  As with all our MG projects, participation is optional. 

Pam Olson reported that last year we donated 145 pounds of personal care and cleaning 
products (and most of the personal care items don't weigh very much)  
in addition to almost 20 cosmetic bags to be used in gift baskets for ladies,  
a school backpack, and a set of sheets,  

 

 

PALS Beautification Award 

Anytime you see a yard that you would like to nominate for this award and do not have a nomination form, please get 
the information to me, Rose McCauley, by regular mail, email or drop it by my home.  Include the following:  

Your name and contact information 

Category - Private House, Business, School, Government 

Nominee's Name (if you have it) 

Nominee's Address 

Nominee's Phone Number (if you have it) 

Directions 

Reasons for Nomination 

If you have any questions, please let me know. 

Rose McCauley 
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July Lunch and Learn 

Jason Powell, owner of Petals From the Past Garden Center in Jemison, 

Alabama gave the Lunch and learn Program for July.  He focused on 

Plants that could give year round color.  He presented both perennials 

and annuals.  Three roses he talked about I have in my yard and are 

quite beautiful.  The swamp rose, climbing pinkie and mutabilis roses 

are a prize in any yard.  It would behoove you to listen to Jason any 

chance you get as he is a wealth of knowledge.  There were approxi-

mately 30 people in attendance for this presentation. 
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Other Tidbits: We really need more volunteers for our gardens.  
Please consider giving and extra hour here and there.   

 

 

Interns: check your hours!!!!!!   Graduation is around the corner. 

 

We are planning on having a class starting September 9th.  Please 
get the word out. 

 

See message below from Pat Farmer, Chilton 
County Master  

Gardener President. 

I wanted to pass along a message to your members about 
the Chilton Research and Extension Center's EXPO on Au-
gust 8th.  We always pass along this news to surrounding 
associations looking for volunteers.  If any of your members 
would like to help this year (registration, ice cream house, 
fruit tent, etc), have them contact Lee or Wally Walters at 
leeewalters@gmail.com.  They can email them and let them 
know if they want to volunteer.  I will also add this to the July 
AMGA Volunteer Ops bulletin; however, Lee and Wally like 
to have their volunteers lined up in advance since it is such 
a big project  

mailto:leeewalters@gmail.com
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Hudson and Coleman Kelley came by Don and Glenda 

Armstrong’s for a visit and a walk in the garden 
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Future Events Schedule  
Chilton County food Expose on August 8. 

Master Gardener Graduation at August 13 Meeting 

Fall AMGA meeting in Chilton County on September 9th 

Intern class begins September 9th TBD. 

Tour of Maxwell  AFB greenhouse—November 12 

 

Anthony Yarbrough,  Editor 
Email: ayarb@knology.net 

May God Bless 
 

 

What’s Bugging You Answer: 

The Sadleback Caterpillar 

Gardeners Beware!!!!!!!!!!! 

This beautiful little caterpillar has stinging hairs which some have 

said will give you the worst sting you will encounter in the out-

doors. 


